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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

7 February 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your fitness report for the reporting 

period 16 November 2019 to 2 October 2020.  You also request advancement to E-7 effective 

during the Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 Navy E-7 Active Duty promotion selection board (PSB).  The 

Board considered your contention that withdrawal of the recommendation for advancement was 

inaccurate, unjust, and wrongly submitted, because it was premised on a falsified document.  

You claim that your record was reviewed by a selection board, you were selected for promotion, 

and your reputation for excellence in the performance of your duties is well-documented.  You 

assert that, if not for the erroneous evaluation, you would have been promoted to E-7.  As 

evidence, you furnished correspondence from your former supervisor stating that the 

investigation report on which the decision to withdraw your recommendation for advancement 

was based, was falsified. 

 

The Board substantially concurred with the previous advisory opinions (AOs) and Board 

decision that your record remain unchanged.  The Board noted the allegation that you engaged in 

prohibited activities during a recruiting relationship with an officer candidate.  According to the 






